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NCOIL SAYS YES TO state-BASED health innovation bills

Troy, New York, November 20, 2007 — The National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) voiced support for state-based health reform when lawmakers unanimously adopted a Resolution in Support of H.R. 506, The Health Partnership through Creative Federalism Act, on November 17, during the NCOIL Annual Meeting in Las Vegas, Nevada.  The resolution, sponsored by NCOIL leadership, endorses H.R. 506 and its Senate companion, S. 2772, which would provide grants for state-based health innovations, and urges state lawmakers to contact their congressional delegations to endorse the bills.

NCOIL President Representative Brian Kennedy (RI) said, “H.R. 506 is a bipartisan proposal that seeks health insurance reform by recognizing states as ‘laboratories of democracy.’  It is a refreshing approach that differs from previous legislation that sought to preempt state authority to regulate health insurance markets.  NCOIL continues to believe that state officials are best positioned to address unique state populations and markets and urges Congress to move forward with H.R. 506.”     

The federal bill—which has 74 cosponsors including 39 Democrats and 35 Republicans—would create a State Health Coverage Innovation Commission to request and review state health reform proposals.  State proposals would be required to have a goal of increased insurance coverage, as well as additional goals that could include improvements in quality, efficiency, cost-effectiveness, and the use of information technology.  H.R. 506 would permit states to seek exemptions from otherwise applicable federal statutes, including the Employee Retirement Income Security Act (ERISA).  


The American Medical Association (AMA), Consumers Union, and National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC), among others, have endorsed H.R. 506.

In addition to backing H.R. 506 and S. 2772, the NCOIL resolution commends primary House sponsors Tammy Baldwin (D-WI), Tom Price (R-GA) and John Tierney (D-MA), as well as Senate sponsors George Voinovich (R-OH) and Jeff Bingaman (D-NM).  
Sponsoring the NCOIL resolution were then-NCOIL President Sen. Alan Sanborn (MI), Vice President Rep. Brian Kennedy (RI), Secretary Sen. James Seward (NY), Treasurer Rep. Robert Damron (KY), and Executive Committee Chair Rep. George Keiser (ND).    

The NCOIL Health, Long-Term Care, and Health Retirement Issues Committee adopted the resolution on November 16, followed by the Executive Committee on November 17.The Annual Meeting took place from November 14 through 18 at the Rio All-Suite Hotel & Casino in Las Vegas, Nevada. 

NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy interest is insurance legislation and regulation.  Most legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at www.ncoil.org.

For further details, please contact the NCOIL National Office at 202-220-3014, or by email at mhumphreys@ncoil.org.
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